NEWBURY TOWN COUNCIL                                                               CIVIC PRIDE, ARTS & CULTURE


Minutes of a meeting of the Civic Pride, Arts, & Culture Committee held in the Council Chamber on Monday 28th February 2022 at 7.30pm
Present

Councillors Jo Day (Chairperson); Billy Drummond; Sue Farrant; Nigel Foot (Substitute); Stuart Gourley; Gary Norman; Elizabeth O’Keeffe; and Sarah Slack
Officer present: 
Elisa Mullen, Civic Manager
55.
Apologies for absence
Apologies: Councillors Martin Colston & Steve Masters
Absent: Councillor Olivia Lewis
56.
Declaration of Interest and Dispensations
The Civic Manager declared that Councillor Billy Drummond is also a Member of West Berkshire Council, which is declared as a general interest on his behalf and a dispensation is in place to allow him to partake in discussions relating to West Berkshire Council business.
57.
Minutes



57.1
Proposed: Councillor Billy Drummond
Seconded: Councillor Sue Farrant
Resolved: That the Minutes of the meeting of the Civic Pride, Arts & Culture Committee held on Monday 29th November 2021 be approved and signed by the Chairperson.
57.2 Actions from previous meeting
Actions were completed by the Civic Manager and further outcomes to be discussed through relevant agenda items.
58.
Questions and petitions from members of the public
There were none.
59.
Members’ questions and petitions
There were none.
At this point of the meeting, it was proposed that the standing orders are suspended due a Member submitting a question which was after the deadline but in response to the rapidly developing events taking place in the Ukraine.
Proposed: Councillor Jo Day
Seconded: Councillor Sarah Slack

Resolved: That Standing Orders were temporarily suspended to allow for Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe’s members question.

Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe asked the following question:

“Given the appalling situation in Ukraine and that many nations including our own are bathing their national monuments in the Ukrainian flag colours. Number 10 has been lit up in blue and yellow at night. Will this council consider flying the Ukraine flag in solidarity in these sad, worrying times?”

The Chairperson responded:

“While we are unable to provide an answer at this time, the Civic Manager will be actioned to explore the options of flying the Ukrainian flag, and lighting the Clock House, with a matter of urgency”

The Civic Manager agreed to explore the viability of both options.

All Members present were in agreement that we should do what we can as a Council to support those in Newbury’s Ukrainian community who are struggling during this time.

Following this question, it was proposed that the Standing Orders are reinstated for the rest of the meeting:

Proposed: Councillor Jo Day

Seconded: Councillor Sue Farrant

Resolved: That Standing Orders were reinstated.

60.
Newbury Twin Town Association

The Chairperson of Newbury Twin Town Association, Gillian Durrant, was present for this meeting and delivered her report and a short presentation about the Association’s activities over the past year and their forthcoming activities.

Gillian highlighted the Youth for Europe event which will be taking place in Newbury this Summer and encouraged all Members to spread the word to promote young people to take part.


The Chairperson and Members thanked Gillian for her presentation.

61.
Art on the Park

Councillor Sue Farrant provided a verbal update on the status of arrangements for Art on the Park 2022. 

The pilot event will be taking place on Sunday 28th August at Victoria Park Nursery and Family Hub railings.
Volunteers are encouraged to come forward to assist with stewarding on the day.

Councillor Nigel Foot suggested signposting from Northbrook Street & Parkway to encourage people on the day to see the event, with the BID potentially helping. The Civic Manager will explore this further.

62.
Newbury Town Trails

Proposed: Councillor Billy Drummond

Seconded: Councillor Gary Norman
Resolved: The recommendation to split the Public Art & Blue Plaque map into two separate maps was approved.

Suggestions for future maps included:

- Businesses outside of the BID’s catchment area (e.g Mrs B’s Café)


- Child-friendly businesses

The Chairperson reiterated that any further ideas for future maps should be sent to the Civic Manager.

An online, interactive version of the maps is also being explored.

63.
Newbury Town Council Silver Anniversary
Councillor Gary Norman, Chairperson of the Silver Anniversary Working Group, provided an update on the activities that are currently due to take place for the Council’s 25th Anniversary.
All Members are invited to participate in the events taking place.
There was an emphasis on trying to encourage more members of the public to visit the Town Hall and learn about the Council’s work. 

64. 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee

The Civic Manager provided an update on arrangements for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Beacon Lighting event taking place on Thursday 2nd June 2022 around Victoria Park Pond.

Volunteers are encouraged to come forward to assist with stewarding on the day.
65. 
Newbury Town Civic Award 2022
The Chairperson & the Civic Manager provided a verbal update on the status of the 2022 Civic Awards.
18 very strong nominations were received in total. Judging has taken place, but the winners will be announced at the Presentation Evening on Wednesday 16th March 2022.

All Members have been invited and are encouraged to attend.

66. 
Mayor’s Festive Afternoon Tea

The Committee were presented with a report on the Festive Afternoon Tea which took place in December 2022. The event was a success, however is not something that could be done every year due to the costs associated.


The Civic Manager shared that the organisers of the Mayor’s Drive & Tea Party are feeling hopeful that the event will take place on Wednesday 6th July 2022. This can only go ahead if there are enough volunteer drivers able to come forward to support the event.
67. 
Christmas Carol Service

The Committee were presented with a report on the Christmas Carol Service which took place in December 2022. 

68. 
Mayor Making 2022

The Civic Manager provided a verbal update on arrangements for this year’s Mayor Making Ceremony taking place on Sunday 15th May 2022. 

The Civic Manager is awaiting a meeting with the Corn Exchange to confirm arrangements for health & safety before sending invitations to guests, which all should expect to receive early April.


A couple of new elements for this year’s event will include a cheque presentation to the Outgoing Mayor’s charity, long service awards and, hopefully, a gift presentation to the Corps of Royal Engineers who will be celebrating 25 years of receiving Freedom of Newbury.

69. 
Flying the Pride Progress Flag

Proposed: Councillor Sue Farrant


Seconded: Councillor Sarah Slack

Resolved: The arrangements to fly the Pride Progress flag from the Town Hall on World Pride Day (Monday 27th June) were approved.

The Civic Manager will contact Newbury Pride to ensure they have the flag ready and prepared for this date.

70. 
Raising the Profile of the Council in the Community


The letters of congratulations that the Mayor has sent to residents and organisations in the community were noted.


The Chairperson thanked the Mayor and the Civic Manager for the time that was put into this initiative.

71. 
Civic Events

a. The information regarding Civic events held since the last meeting of this committee was received and noted.
b. The information relating to future Civic Events as detailed on the agenda was received and noted by the Committee. 
c. Potential future events or activities:

No ideas received
72. 
Forward Work Programme for Civic Pride, Arts and Culture Committee Meetings


Nothing to be added to the forward work programme.
There being no further business the Chairperson declared the meeting closed at 8:55pm.
Chairperson:
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